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Andrew Jackson State Office Bldg. 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 

Nashville, TN 37243-0001 

March 13, 2025 

Melvin J. Malone 
Katherine Barnes Cohn 
Butler Snow, LLP 
150 3rd Avenue S, Suite 1600 
Nashville, TN 

Via email:   Melvin.Malone@butlersnow.com 
Katherine.Barnes.Cohn@butlersnow.com 

In Re: Petition of Limestone Water Utility Operating Company, LLC to Increase Charges, 
Fees, and Rates and for Approval of a General Rate Increase and Consolidated 
Rates, Docket No. 24-00044 

Dear Mr. Malone and Ms. Cohn: 

In follow-up to customer concerns about the Grasslands system made during public comment in 
the above-referenced docket, please respond to the attached Third Staff Data Request to Limestone 
Water Utility Operating Company by 2:00 p.m. on March 24, 2025.   

Responses may be submitted electronically to tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov with one hard copy mailed 
to the Docket Manager at the Tennessee Public Utility Commission, 502 Deaderick Street, 4th 
Floor, Nashville, Tennessee 37243. 

Should you have questions or need clarification on any requested item, please email me at 
Kelly.Grams@tn.gov or call (615) 770-6856. Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Kelly Cashman Grams, General Counsel 

cc: dwoodsmall@cswrgroup.com  
shilina.brown@ag.tn.gov 
victoria.glover@ag.tn.gov 
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Third Staff Data Request to Limestone Water Utility Operating Company  
Docket No. 24-00044 

 
 

1. Refer to pages 318-322 of Vol. II of the hearing transcript from February 19, 2025, in this 
matter.  In the transcript, Mr. Thomas used the term “sanitary sewage overflow” (“SSO”) 
and indicated a reporting requirement for SSOs.  Provide any reports made to the Tennessee 
Department of Environment and Conservation or any other local or state government 
agency for SSOs that may have occurred at the Grasslands system from December 26, 
2024, through February 19, 2025.  

 
2. Provide the date of any overflows in the common areas (i.e., soccer field) at the Grasslands 

system from December 26, 2024, through February 19, 2025.  
 
3. Describe the specific cleanup steps and measures, including the date(s) of cleanup actions 

taken in response to any overflows reported in the common areas (i.e., soccer field) at the 
Grasslands system from December 26, 2024, through February 19, 2025.  
 

4. In the event of any outstanding or unresolved reports of overflows at the Grasslands system, 
provide the current status of such reports and actions taken to address them, any actions 
still to be taken, and when such actions will be completed.  

 
  
 


